
       

 

Hampton Falls Cemetery Trustee Meeting                                                

June 1, 2023 at  1:15pm; DRAFT Minutes 

 

Present: J. Bohm - Chairman, Tracy Healey-Beattie, Trustee, Wendy Harrington Trustee, Guest R. 
Russell  

A posted meeting of the Cemetery Trustees was held on Thursday June 1st, 2023 at the Hampton 

Falls Town Hall.    

Old Business 

The Trustees continue to discuss and research the status of the Robbins Lots at Westview 

Cemetery. No definitive status was determined. 

 

New Business 

1. Chairman Bohm addressed an inquiry from John and Deborah Gendron of 1 Frying 

Pan Lane Hampton Falls, New Hampshire regarding two lots, 34 and 35 in section F in 

Oaklawn Cemetery.  Following discussion, a motion was made by Chairman Bohm, 

seconded by Trustee Harrington to reimburse the Gendrons’s in the sum of $1170.00. 

Motion passed 

 

2. A motion was made by Trustee Harrington to pay the annual crypt charges of $54.31  

Seconded by Trustee Healey- Beattie.  Motion passed 

 

3. Survey stakes used to delineate lot areas as well as the inner access pathway at 

Oaklawn Cemetery were ordered.  Motion made by Trustee Healey-Beattie and 

seconded by Trustee Harrington to purchase six packages at $33.00 each not to 

exceed $200.00.  Motion passed 

 

4. Exeter Memorial requested that two lots in Oaklawn be marked out for Remington 

and Conant.  Chairman Bohm to pursue this matter. 

 

May Minutes Accepted and Approved  

 

Motion to adjourn by J. Bohm seconded by T.H. Beattie at 2:20 p.m.  Motion Passed 

Respectively submitted 

 

Tracy Healey-Beattie,   Secretary Pro tem 



 

 

 


